
Dear Colleagues, 

After just over 2 years serving as Chief Operating Officer of Metro North Hospital and
Health Service, I have made the decision to resign effective 10 February 2025. I will not be
returning to Metro North Health and will take a break over the Christmas and New Year
period before embarking on the next chapter of my professional journey. 

Serving at Metro North Health has been one of the most rewarding experiences of my
career, and I am immensely proud of what we have achieved together to improve health
and wellbeing outcomes for the communities we serve. From enhancing patient/
consumer care to significantly improving operational efficiency and the commissioning
and delivery of three new satellite hospitals – Kabul, Kallangoor and Yarun, the opening of
the Caboolture Hospital Expansion and the Redcliffe Paediatric Emergency Department.
None of this would have been possible without the dedication of the exceptional staff and
the leadership teams. I am deeply grateful for the support of my colleagues within the
Senior Executive Team and the Senior Operational Leadership Team, the latter who
provide leadership for the Directorates and Public Health. I am also thankful to the team
within the Office of the Chief Operating Officer who have supported this large portfolio
over the last two years. 

It has also been a privilege to work alongside the Aboriginal and Torres Strait islander
Leadership Team, Indigenous Urban Institute of Health, The POCHE Centre for Indigenous
Health, Metro North Primary Healthcare Network, communities and our proud Aboriginal
and Torres Strait Islander staff to address the health inequalities and inequities that still
exist for many Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. There is a lot more work to do,
but you have all achieved so much. 

I am confident in the future of Metro North Hospital and Health Service and its continued
commitment to delivering outstanding care to the communities we are privileged to
partner with and serve. 

Finally, I wish you and all those you love and care for a wonderful festive season and every
success in 2025. 

Warm regards,
Jane

Message from the Chief Operating Officer
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If you have received this email and do not work for Metro North please follow this link to be removed from the mailing list.

Email us

12/13/24, 11:40 AM Metro North exec message - Acting Chief executive

https://app.vision6.com.au/em/message/email/view.php?id=1860094&a=92002&k=2Fi8D49umZTtInh-diHaILoQfPR7AJvLlMYr6YlDP-8 2/2

mailto:metronorth-communications@health.qld.gov.au?subject=Not%20at%20Metro%20North



